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	In Attendance
	Tina Echeverry, VP Professional Development – by Phone 

Marilyn Feldstein, VP CMSIG 

Ida Gropper, President 

Linda Hasselbach, VP Finance – (6:43)

Jennifer Jamison, VP Membership 

Linda Davis O’Connell, VP Sponsorships 

Lynne Orr-Holley, VP eSIG 

Sue Raffensperger, Past President

Laura Steigelman, VP Member Involvement 

Robert Zinsser, President-Elect 

Tom Speer, VP Programs 

Rachel Stromberg, Director – (7:13; by Phone)

Jeff Geloneck, (Interim) Recording Secretary 

	Absent
	Derree Braswell, Director

Casey Gibson, VP Public Relations

Alison Cruess, VP IT 

	Begin
	6:15 p.m.

	End
	8:28 p.m.


	Agenda Item
	Details
	Follow-up

	Ida Gropper
President

(Welcome and Minutes)
	-- Ida called the meeting to order and welcomed interim Recording Secretary.

-- Ida re-introduced and reviewed the Board’s Code of Conduct.
Discussion: 
-- Sue suggested that a “timely” response time to/for Board correspondence be added.

-- Marilyn suggested that is an unwritten expectation, not appropriate for the Code. 
-- Marilyn asked if #3 (Respect the Office of the President) was needed.

-- Jennifer suggested to only copy correspondence to the President if deemed appropriate by the sender.

-- Sue stated she thought #3 was needed in the Code (relevant to the copying of correspondence), due to her experience

-- Ida suggested rewording the verbiage used in #3’s title

-- Lynne suggested wording that includes “copy to appropriate Board member”

-- Tom suggested that #3 is intended for items that need to be addressed by entire board

-- Laura suggested that #3 belongs in the Board Expectations Document (i.e. it is not related to meeting behavior).
-- General Agreement that #3 may belong in the Board Expectations Document rather than the Code of Conduct.

-- Ida directed everyone to review the April minutes.

-- MOTION to approve the April minutes (Bob). 
-- Tina seconded. 
Discussion:

-- Marilyn suggested noting on revised minutes who brought the changes to the board, who made changes and when, and who approved. 
-- General Agreement that those things be added.

-- Motion passed (unanimous).
-- Ida directed everyone to review the May minutes.

-- MOTION to approve the May minutes (Marilyn).

-- Linda seconded. 
Discussion:

-- Marilyn suggested clarifying the point about not contacting Paul (add “regarding ASTD business” [to avoid his fees]). 
-- Linda O mentioned her comments about logos should be clarified to state “on their website to show their support of the ASTD chapter” and to remove “as part of their sponsorship package”.

-- General agreement to make the suggested changes.

-- Tom asked how to capture discussions related to Board meetings/minutes when they are made outside of the Board Meeting. 
-- Ida/Marilyn recommended repeating these conversations and decisions during a Board meeting. 
-- General agreement to follow Ida’s suggestion.

-- Motion passed (unanimous).
-- All: introductions all around, for the benefit of the interim Recording Secretary.
	None.
-- Sue will check Board Expectations Document to see if #3 is needed in the Code of Conduct.
-- Ida will put a review of the Board Expectations Document on next month’s agenda.

-- Ida will make the changes to the April minutes.
-- Ida will make the changes to the May minutes.
-- All Board members will endeavor to report on discussions and decisions, made outside of Board meetings, at the next occurring Board meeting.

None.

	
	
	

	Bob Zinsser
President-Elect

(Chapter Administrator)
	-- Bob announced that the interview with Cindy Wasserbauer for the position of Chapter Administrator did not go as planned; Cindy declined the position on Monday, June 11th, 2012. Cindy will continue to volunteer with the chapter but accepted a full-time job elsewhere. 
-- Bob stated that there are no other candidates at this time, and recommended that the chapter reach out to Indeed.com, Craig’s List, or other similar sites to find a new Administrator. 
-- Bob explained how Indeed.com works, and that it requires funding up front. 
Discussion:

-- Marilyn suggested reaching out SHRM and other professional organizations to see if their admins would like additional work. She also suggested checking with FSCJ for their part-time admins.
-- Marilyn asked where the money is coming from to pay for recruiting and advertising for the Admin position. 

-- Linda H (after researching) stated the expenses should come out of the Administrator Services account.
-- Laura recommended forming a committee to handle this (4 to 5 people), and bring final candidates to board. 
-- Laura recommended offering more per hour ($14). 
-- MOTION to increase pay rate of Chapter Administrator to min of $14 per hour (Sue). 
-- Laura seconded.

-- Motion passed (unanimous).

Discussion (cont.):

-- Lynne recommended an e-mail blast to entire ASTD database to announce job opening.
-- Sue suggested that the search be referred to a search committee for screening and initial interviews of candidates. 
-- Sue recommended doing interviews/ decisions during conference calls (to expedite the process), and that any decisions and discussion during the calls be reported at the next Board meeting. 
-- General agreement to form a Search Committee for the position of Chapter Administrator, and to empower the committee to select the applicant they deem appropriate.

-- Committee members: 
· Bob (committee chair)

· Ida

· Laura

· Lynne (as back-up)

· Tina (will join July 2nd)
	-- Bob will contact Indeed.Com ($200).

-- Ida will contact Idea Staff ($15).

-- Bob will announce the position opening at the next Chapter meeting and will reach out to SHRM, etc.

-- Bob will contact President’s Office at FSCJ to get approval for posting there.

-- Laura will post on NEFL ASTD’s Linked-In and Facebook pages.

-- Bob will update the e-mail and get Alison to send out the blast. Verbiage will be added to apply by July 6th. Posting closes July 6th.
-- The Search Committee will schedule meetings, recruit and interview applicants, make a hiring decision, and report to the Board at the next Board meeting.



	
	
	

	Bob Zinsser
President-Elect
(Call for 2013 Officer Nominations)
	-- Bob explained the Call for Nominations Form for Board Members and the nomination process. Forms are to be returned by Aug. 16th. 
The open positions are: 
· VP CM-Sig

· VP Finance

· VP Sponsorships.

-- Bob asked for nomination decisions as soon as possible from current, undecided Board members whose terms are ending in 2012.

-- Bob requested that any Board member who elects not to continue discuss the decision with Bob first. 
-- Bob asked for help recruiting new Board members. 
Discussion:

-- Marilyn said to reach out to Lynn Higgison.

-- Lynne O. said if Jeff Geloneck takes her spot, she will move to an open one.

-- Sue suggested mentioning the openings at the next Chapter Meeting, rather than waiting for an e-mail to all members.

-- Linda H. suggested that the openings be put in the chapter newsletter.

-- Rachel clarified that current position holders who are moving to a new position are entered in new position as a nominee.

-- Rachel explained the BoD succession process.

-- Ida reminded the Board of the need for a “member in good standing” on nomination board.

-- No agreements or motions
	-- Bob will announce the open positions at the next Chapter Meeting.
-- Bob will prepare an article for the Chapter Newsletter.

-- Bob will send a nomination announcement e-mail to all members on June 18th.
-- Bob will pull together a Nomination Committee.


	
	
	

	Jennifer Jamison
VP Membership

(Membership report)
	-- Jennifer reported that ASTD NEFL Chapter’s membership is 33.7% on core compliance of membership. She stated that SIU students will be recruited during a presentation soon. Rick Kerner (NAC - national advisory council - advisor) will help with using Wild Apricot.
No discussion.

	None.

	
	
	

	Lynne Orr-Holley
VP eSig
(Excellence Awards)
	-- Lynne explained the status of the Excellence Awards. UNF is backing out due to financial constraints. 
-- Lynne passed out a handout showing the results of a program evaluation completed through a phone discussion between Steve Borowiec (of UNF/ Everbank), Ida, Lynne, Derree, Marilyn, Rachel, and Tom. The evaluation outlined the history of the awards, NEFL ASTD’s purpose for the awards, and ideas concerning the awards (see attachment “Excellence Awards”).
-- Lynne pointed out that notable observations from the evaluation include:

· The awards are a marketing investment, not a money maker.

· Applicants were not typically associated with NEFL ASTD.

· Judging for the awards is very time consuming

Discussion:

-- Lynne suggested doing research on what other chapters are doing, if we decide to continue the awards.

-- Tom – suggested that improvements be made if we take it on.

-- Rachel stated it is a great tool for marketing. Perhaps use ASTD competency model. Getting vendors will help. 
-- Linda O asked if there was still value in giving the awards, and argued that we don’t get new members from it. 
-- Linda O. also pointed out the proximity to the “Big Event” and asked if we could handle another large event in the same part of the year.
-- Marilyn stated that it is a great opportunity if we do it right. She suggested that we do it, but do it for next year.

-- General agreement to skip the awards this year and restart in 2013, under NEFL ASTD’s control.

-- Tom suggested that we limit applicants to only ASTD members?

-- Laura added that it be limited to local ASTD members.

-- Marilyn agreed that applicant organizations must be local and have a current ASTD member.

-- Rachel suggested that if we do the awards, we limit other chapter activities in the same month (e.g. Chapter meeting, Sigs, etc.), and that if we don’t do the awards in 2012, we need another event.
-- Sue suggested forming a committee to pursue the Awards for 2013.

-- General agreement to form the committee.


	-- Lynne Orr-Holley, will write a description of the project and need for committee and will start a committee search process.
-- Laura, VP Member Involvement, will add the committee openings to the member involvement correspondence

	
	
	

	Lynne Orr-Holley
VP eSig
(BoD’s Teamwork)
	-- Lynne stated that progress on re-establishing team purpose and relationships for Board has improved, based on Board correspondence, conversations, and e-mails.
-- General agreement that the BoD’s teamwork has improved.


	None.

	
	
	

	Linda Hasselbach
VP Finance

(Financial Report)
	-- Linda H. reviewed the May Profit & Loss Report:
· May income:      $2,016.86
· May expenses:  $2,349.29
· Net income:      -($332.43)
· Total in Checking & Savings: $82,221.42 
-- P&L YTD – $30,368.03; close to budget; no actions required or recommended.
-- NOTE: The May financial report is available for viewing in the Chapter’s HyperOffice account.
-- Linda H. stated there will be some revisions in the Budget in July.
Discussion:

Linda H. reminded the Board that the budget will transition from a December/November fiscal year to a calendar year effective January 2013.

-- Linda Hasselbach, VP Finance, announced that she is stepping down immediately (06/13/2012) from her position. She currently has no successor.
Discussion:

-- Linda stated that she has been grooming Daphne Smith for the VP of Finance position, and presented Daphne’s résumé. 
-- Lynne suggested that moving forward, there be Co-VPs for finance.

-- Ida and Linda H. mentioned that some of the finance processes have been documented to help with transitioning someone new into the VP of Finance role. 
-- Marilyn noted appreciation from all of the BoD to Linda H. for her service.

	-- Ida will post Finance process documents on HyperOffice.
-- Linda will submit a formal resignation so BOA and Everbank will take her off the chapter’s accounts and add Sue (until a VP of Finance is named).

-- Ida, Bob, and Linda H. will meet after the Board Meeting for a transition plan.

	
	
	

	Open Discussion
	-- Laura suggested that the Volunteer Appreciation event could be held in Dec. to take the place of the Excellence Awards, and could be held during learning week. 
Discussion:

-- Rachel suggested an, “in honor of your [number of] years as a NEFL ASTD member” award for long term members. 

-- Rachel suggested that there be no other chapter events (e.g. Chapter meeting, Sigs, etc.) during this month.
-- General agreement for holding the event in Dec., and to begin planning and setting budget. 

-- Laura suggested getting registration help for all events until admin is found. 
No discussion:

-- General agreement that registration help with be solicited for all events until a Chapter Administrator is hired.
-- Rachel stated she would complete and share the Board Orientation Document (onboarding process) by the end of June.

-- General agreement that the BoD’s Code of Conduct was followed. It was mentioned that the meeting went over on time, but had a nice atmosphere.
	-- Laura will begin planning the Volunteer Appreciation event to be held in Dec.
-- VPs will ask for registration help for their events.

-- Rachel will send the Board a link to the document when completed.

None.

	Respectfully submitted,
Jeffery Geloneck
(Interim) Recording Secretary

June 19, 2012


ASTD Northeast Florida


Board Meeting Minutes


Date:  June 13, 2012 


Location:  University Center at UNF
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